
From: Kester, Tony
To: 'Mary Beth Fields' <mfields@lscog.org>

Date: 1/14/2013 1:43:33 PM
Subject: RE: Meeting about Medicaid Managed Care

I do.

From: Mary Beth Fields [mailto:mfields@lscog.org]
Sent: Monday, January 14, 2013 12:33 PM
To: Kester, Tony
Cc: Stephanie Blunt; Shawn Keith; Barbara Robinson
Subject: Meeting about Medicaid Managed Care

Hi Tony,

Stephanie and I were talking and wondering if you had time tomorrow to meet with us after our State meeting to talk 
some more about the Medicaid Managed Care stuff. Let me know if this will work for you. Thanks! Mary Beth

Mary Beth Fields, CIRS-A
Aging and Disability Programs Manager
Lower Savannah Council of Governments
Area Agency on Aging
Aging, Disability and Transportation Resource Center
PO Box 850
Aiken, SC 29802
803-649-7981 tel
866-845-1550 toll free
803-649-2248 fax

www.lscog.org
www.adtrc.org
www.scaccesshelp.org
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